

Congratulations, and a plea for preservation

By Taylor Armerding , Staff writer
Eagle-Tribune

Congratulations to Jarrod Curtis and about a dozen other former Lawrence high-schoolers who launched a campaign for a skate park in the city back in 2001, and to the local and state officials who responded to them.

Curtis is now 22 and a college student. But he was there to cut the ceremonial ribbon last week at the opening of the new skate park and schoolyard gardens at Misserville Park next to Leonard School, capping an effort that began when he was 16, and he and fellow skaters gathered 600 signatures to file a petition with the City Council.

The teens also visited skate parks in other communities and built models out of clay and plastic foam.

Construction on the $500,000 project began in July and was completed in September, with 75 percent of the funding coming from an Urban Self-Help Grant of the state Executive Office of Environmental Affairs. The city provided the other 25 percent, and Groundwork Lawrence, a local nonprofit agency, oversaw the construction.

The renovations also include basketball courts, removal of pavement from a third of the park to provide more open land and a garden on the other side of the school for students to grow their own vegetables.

The park is a testament to the community benefits that can come from young people joining forces with elected leaders and community activists.

Now it is up to everybody involved, but especially those who will use the brand-new facility, to make sure that a dream come true doesn't sink into a nightmare of vandalism and litter.

For an example of what can happen, skaters and other park users should look to the east, in Peabody, where the actions of a few vandals has meant that many kids who enjoy using the municipal skate park just up the street from the Higgins Middle School - and the police station - were denied that privilege at least temporarily, when the city placed locks and no-trespassing signs on the gates.

The city's Parks and Recreation Director Richard Walker says he's at a loss as to what to do about the vandalism, including some "not-so-nice" graffiti that's plagued the outdoor facility. He said the city has an obligation to protect this facility like any other piece of park property and certainly doesn't have the money to provide around-the-clock security.

Lawrence can't provide that kind of security either. So those using the skate park must make sure it's kept clean, and that they and their peers behave properly. With the freedom to have fun comes responsibility.

The city and state have done their part. Now it is up to the kids to make sure that a little slice of recreational heaven remains that way for generations to come.
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